
Village Board        December 5, 2011 
 
Present: Mayor Bill Murphy, Trustees Kelly Myers, Vince Buono, Brian Martin, Don 
Hackett, Jeannine Mayer and Patrick Landewe 
Others: Robert Ford – New Saug Times, students from SHS  
 
Mayor Murphy called the Village Board to order at 5:00pm.  Trustee Mayer led the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
Mayor Murphy welcomed the students to the Board meeting.  He commented that 
Holiday in the Village was a huge success.  Thanks go out to Sawyer Motors, Ward 
Backus and many other local businesses for their donation of the toy raffle.  Thanks to 
Nancy and Mike Campbell, the Saugerties Area Chamber of Commerce, the Saugerties 
Police, Ray Mayone, Karl Lezette, World of Dance, St. Mary’s Choir and more.  Special 
thanks to Bob and Larry Siracusano and their staff for all the effort in organizing the 
event.     
 
Mayor Murphy reminded residents that the “no overnight parking ban” goes into effect 
December 15th (really the night of December 14th) and ends March 15th.   
 
Mayor Murphy advised residents that leaf pick-up by the DPW is over – do not put leaves 
in the street.  The DPW area on North Street is open every Friday from 1000am till 
200pm for yard waste drop off. 
 
Mayor Murphy presented the minutes of the November 21, 2011 Village Board meeting.  
Motion was made by Trustee Hackett, seconded by Trustee Martin, to approve the 
minutes.  Carried unanimously. 
 
Trustee Buono presented the Abstract for December 5, 2011: General - $79,650.56; 
Water - $12,174.78; Wastewater - $11,794.28.  Motion was made by Mayor Murphy, 
seconded by Trustee Mayer, to approve the Abstract.  Carried unanimously. 
 
Trustee Myers advised the Board that first thing this morning, the DPW cleaned up after 
the Holiday in the Village event. 
 
Trustee Buono had nothing to report. 
 
Trustee Martin advised the Board that the DEC inspected the Water Department lat week 
for any storage violations. 
 
Trustee Hackett reported the DEC also inspected the Wastewater Treatment Plant.  Alan 
Dumas, an engineer from Brinnier & Larios also was present.  Trustee Hackett thanked 
the SFD for all their work replacing lights on buildings in the business district in time for 
the Holiday in the Village event. He also complimented the SFD for the fire truck parade. 
 



Trustee Mayer said Chris North, from Time Warner Cable, is working on the audio 
problem at TV23.  The indoor Farmers Market will be Dec. 18th at the Senior Center. 
 
Trustee Landewe advised everyone the Historic Review Board will meet on December 
7th. 
 
Mayor Murphy said he and the entire Board attended the recent UC Chamber of 
Commerce event at the Diamond Mills Center.  The space is beautiful and will be a 
positive asset to the Village. 
 
Motion was made by Trustee Mayer, seconded by Trustee Martin, to adjourn.  Carried 
unanimously.  The board adjourned at 5:15pm. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Frank 
Village Clerk 
 
Filed 12/6/11 


